COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on September 12, 2019
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Banfield, Peter Cirioni, Ruth Delmonico, 
Susan Matatia, Kathy O'Brien

Associate member present:  Roger Zimmerman
Absent: Member, Susan Pauley, Associate members, Brian Burke, June Thall, and Kate Hogan 
The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

Guest-Brian O'Sullivan, Community Services Coordinator
A quorum being present, the meeting began at 10:05 A. M.

The minutes of June 13 were accepted. Some corrections have to be made.
The Chair introduced Social Worker, Brian O'Sullivan, who brought a problem to our attention.  The COA transports seniors and adults with disabilities.  A new resident is a single parent with two autistic children, ages four and ten. She has no means of transportation and needs to get her children to medical appointments.  Does the COA need to provide transport?  What alternative is available to remove the involvement of the COA?  After much discussion, it was decided that the first step should be contacting Nashoba Regional School District to determine their responsibility.
Brian also discussed his recent outreach.  He works with an equal number of seniors and younger people.  He has more office visits and phone calls, but sometimes makes house calls.  Referrals come from a number of sources.  He and Martha will be meeting the managers of Pilot Grove and Plantation.

Liaison Report- Susan Matatia attended a recent meeting.  

· The state reported home services are not being used. It is difficult to find people to perform these services.

· Minuteman offers a number of classes in different towns with no cost to the seniors.

· Contracts are being reviewed. Some have been extended and others dropped.

Chair- Recommended Roger Zimmerman to be the Community Preservation Committee representative.  A vote to appoint him was unanimous.

Director's Report-
· It was a very busy summer.  Many coming to the Community Center for classes, events, and food.
· Vans- 

1. The eight passenger was totaled.  Over $11,000 is now in our van account to be used for a replacement.  Looking for a 6 to 8 passenger van.  We are still waiting on the $500 deductible.

2. The Mini needed new tires.

3. The 14 passenger needed new brakes and maintenance service for about $1700.
4. The 20 passenger has had transmission problems since July.  The cost was over $5000 which will be split with the Recreation Department.

5. We're trying to have more local trips to save money.  We have raised the minimum number of participants for trips from five to seven.

6. Joan Wolfson, vice president of the Friends, is an experienced grant writer.  She wrote a grant that brought in enough money for "hands free" equipment, smart phones, and a back-up camera.

· Justin Jacobs is our volunteer technology expert.  He designed a program for the van drivers to take care of their trip statistics.  He meets with seniors on Thursdays to help with technology problems.
· Suzanne is still out on medical leave.  She is now having physical therapy.  It is her responsibility to check in with Alyson every week to discuss her progress.  Kathleen Surdan who has a background in social work is filling in for Suzanne.  It is hoped she will stay on even after Suzanne returns.

· In anticipation of Bill Wrigley's retirement, The Edward Collins Foundation, a consulting firm, is meeting with all town employees to determine the needs of each department.
· Picnic was held yesterday.  Department heads had to leave early to meet with the town insurance company, MIIA, The Massachusetts Interlocal Insurance Association, a nonprofit organization to provide services to cities and towns in Massachusetts.
Outreach- 

· Very busy, some high maintenance cases 

· Great staff

· In the month of July, 425 people checked in.

· Continuing to streamline data.

No other business.  The meeting adjourned at 11:40 A. M.

Respectfully submitted, Ruth Delmonico, Secretary

